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Corporal punishment in the home
Corporal punishment is lawful in the home. Provisions against violence and abuse in the Penal Code (1990), the Family Law (1990), the Law on the Protection of the Rights and Interests of Children (2006) and the Law on Development and Protection of Women (2004) are not interpreted as prohibiting all corporal punishment in childrearing.

According to statistics from UNICEF, 71% of children aged 2-14 experienced physical punishment and/or psychological aggression in the home in 2005-2006; 81% of girls and women aged 15-49 think that a husband is justified in hitting or beating his wife under certain circumstances.

Corporal punishment outside the home

Corporal punishment is considered unlawful in schools under article 27 of the Law on the Protection of the Rights and Interests of Children, which confirms the state’s policy to create “child-friendly” schools in which students are protected from corporal punishment. We have yet to confirm that this law is interpreted as prohibiting all corporal punishment in all educational institutions.

In the penal system, corporal punishment is unlawful as a sentence for crime. It is considered unlawful as a disciplinary measure in penal institutions, but there is no explicit prohibition. Article 160 of the Penal Code punishes “physical violence and torture, use of measures or other acts inconsistent with the law against suspects or prisoners during arrest, trial or service of sentence”. Article 51 of the Law on the Protection of the Rights and Interests of Children lists the rights of child offenders, article 62 prohibits “all forms of violence” towards a child in detention, and article 75 lists the rights of children in vocational training centres, but there is no prohibition of corporal punishment. In a study reported in 2003, 30% of detained children reported experiencing physical or mental punishment, including beating, crawling, sitting in the sun and withholding meals.

There is no prohibition of corporal punishment in alternative care settings.

In 1997, following examination of the state party’s initial report, the Committee on the Rights of the Child expressed concern at the persistence of corporal punishment in the family and its acceptance by society (CRC/C/15/Add.78, para. 20). In light of the Committee’s General Comment No. 8 on “The right of the child to protection from corporal punishment and other cruel or degrading forms of punishment” and the importance of eradicating this form of violence given by the UN Secretary General’s Study on Violence against Children,  we hope the Committee will now make strong recommendations to the state party to enact legislation to explicitly prohibit corporal punishment of children in all settings, including the home.
� UNICEF (2009), Progress for Children: A report card on child protection, NY: UNICEF


� Sandvik-Nylund (2003), Regional Assessment: Violence against children in East Asia and the Pacific region, Bangkok: UNICEF. Cited in Nogami, N. (2005), Discipline and punishment of children: a rights-based review of laws. attitudes and practices in East Asia and the Pacific - Save the Children Sweden Southeast Asia and the Pacific, regional submission to the UN Secretary General's Global Study on Violence against Children, Stockholm, Save the Children Sweden





PAGE  
1

